
BREATHITT HIGH SCHOOL 
S.B.D.M. REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING 

B.H.S. CONFERENCE ROOM 
SEPTEMBER 10, 2018 

3:30 P.M. 
 

I. Opening Business 
-Call to Order 
 Mrs. McDaniel called the meeting to order. 

        -Roll Call  
  Present: Carolyn McDaniel (Chairperson/Principal) 
     Tara Hall (teacher) 
     Paul Hale (teacher) 
     Robert Shouse (teacher) 
     Lori Hogg (parent) 
     Tanya Brewer (parent) 
     Patricia Gross (S.B.D.M./School Secretary) 
     Wayne Sizemore (S.B.D.M. Coordinator) 
     Sherri Stewart (public) 
     -Approval of Agenda 
  The agenda was approved 
     -Approval of Minutes 
  Minutes from the regular August meeting were approved. 
  (Motion by PH, second by TB) 
 

II. Closed Session 
-The council went into closed session and PG left the meeting since the council was going 
into closed session. 

 
III. Open Session 

- Budget will be provided at the next S.B.D.M. meeting. 
-$100 will be given to all teachers if needed. 
-PH asked for help with purchasing his art supplies – total of $1700. 
-Band directed by RS have t-shirts that have been purchased.  Will look into possible vendors 
to purchase matching shoes and caps for all band students. 
-Whiteboards for all teachers have been installed. 
-Anything being used for instruction can be bought with TITLE money. 
-MAP scores are in. KPREP data came back and will be released after Thursday, September 
13, 2018. 
-Interventions were brought up for discussion by RS. Concern of if they are 1pt. below 
benchmark, could they be removed from intervention. CM – would be discussed with the 
intervention teacher and principal to see if that is a possibility for the student. 

 
IV. Old Business 

-There were no concerns to discuss. 
 
 

 



V. New Business 
-RS would like help with purchasing band instruments. He needs to fill out a Supplies Order 
Form. He states that the previous Superintendent had promised him, 3 years ago, that he 
would buy new instruments for the band program costing approximately $6500.00 RS stated 
that the band program has had the same instruments for 23 years. Students/teacher are 
unable to fundraise for that much money. He needs them replaced by the 2019-20 Fall 
Semester. CM – This would be brought to the board to ask for help with this purchase. 
-$1200.00 worth of donuts were sold to raise money for the current band repairs and 
supplies that are needed. 
-Questions about doing a raffle would be sent to the Board Office to Stacy McKnight. 
-PH would like to set up a table in the lobby in the A.M. to meet JRS. as they arrive in the 
morning, for any questions they may have about fundraising or their Senior Trip. 
-TH Hold possible competition by grade level about various events and give reward in 
December. 
 
TEACHER CONCERNS-TB said that the transition from the coliseum to the gym in the 
mornings went smooth. The students are still not eating a lot. Maybe if there were 
more/better food options they may eat more often. 
-Discussion of possible salad bar being brought back. The committee would like to invite 
Tabitha Turner for the next meeting to discuss possible options. 
-CM -Possibility of giving a cold option of breakfast in the morning, in the gym with a share 
table. If they still seem to not be eating then maybe do a student survey about what to 
add/remove from the menu. Also look at other schools and see what they serve. 
 
PUBLIC CONCERNS – SS expressed her concerns about school programs and the lack of a 
teacher. Council had stated that a Full Time teacher had indeed been hired and would be 
starting that following Monday. 

 
VI      Adjournment  

-At 4:35 P.M. the council adjourned following a motion by TH and a second by PH. 


